

Shannon Memory <smemory@lasallehs.net>

Lancer's Latest - school news 2/23/22

1 message

La Salle High School <marketing@lasallehs.net> Reply-To: La Salle High School <marketing@lasallehs.net> To: smemory@lasallehs.net

Wed, Feb 23, 2022 at 3:27 PM



🏂 *LifeatLasalle

School Closed - 2/25

School is closed for students on Friday, February 25, 2022, as teachers and staff participate in professional development, Camelot Auction preparation and School of Faith. The school office is also closed.

Foreign exchange student opportunity

We have an opportunity to host Spanish foreign exchange students for the 2022-23 school year. If your family is interested in potentially hosting or receiving more information, please complete this short form. More information will be available soon!

Stanley's Drivers Training

Each year La Salle partners with Stanley's Drivers Training to offer driver's education classes onsite after school. Classes run for two weeks Monday-Thursday. The cost of the class is \$495 which includes in-car instruction. All classes will be in room 314. To register or for more information, please visit their website or call 513-245-9900.

The final class dates are:

• April 4-7 & 11-13 (no class on April 14 due to Holy Thursday)

We're hiring!

Are you interested in making a difference in the lives of our young men, helping them acheive their full potential in mind, body and spirit? Join our team! We are currently hiring for a Director of Advancement and substitute teachers.



Academics

BDK Fund scholarship applications - due by 2/28

It's that time of year again! The BDK Fund is now accepting scholarship applications for the 2022-23 academic year. Newly-accepted and returning high school students are eligible to apply for The BDK Scholars Program with scholarships starting at \$1000. They are seeking students who are passionate about community service and who are in need of fulfilling their financial obligation to their high school. Students interested in applying should apply here. Applications must be submitted prior to February 28, 2022. Scholarships awarded this spring are intended to support a student's 2022-23 tuition. Applicants will be notified of their application status by March 31, 2022.

Standardized testing - 3/15

On Tuesday, March 15, 2022, all juniors will be taking the state sponsored ACT. Parents do not need to register or pay for this test. Sophomores will take the pre-ACT and freshmen will take the IOWA test as part of their graduation pathway requirements. Seniors will be not report to school and can schedule a college visit or a career exploration day.



The Student ViewPOINT Survey launched on Monday, February 21, 2022. The survey will allow students to give their imput regarding the cafeteria food and service. Students should be able to scan a QR code at La Salle in the cafeteria or on the digital boards to take the survey.



Athletics

Bowling

Congratulations to the following Bowlers:

- Noah Seng: First Team GCL
- Gordon Stuard: First Team GCL
- Quentin Morgan: Second Team GCL
- Tyler Richmond: Second Team GCL

Good luck to our bowlers who compete today in the Sectional Tournament at Crossgate Lanes.

2/26 - Sectional Tournament at Lakota East 8:00 am



Camelot Auction - bidding is live!

A huge thank you to our La Salle families for supporting Camelot Auction with your time, talent and treasure! Start bidding in the Silent Auction at 5:00 pm today until Saturday, February 26 at 9:30 pm at Camelot2022.ggo.bid. Registered guests should use the link that was emailed to them. Purchase one dollar raffle chances on the amazing baskets that were donated by La Salle teams and fine arts groups.

Volunteer help needed - 2/25 & 2/27

Parents, we still need help with setup for the auction on Friday, February 25, 9:00 am until 3:00 pm and for cleanup on Sunday, February 27, 12:00 pm until 3:00 pm. Parents will receive volunteer hours and if you bring your son, he will receive service hours. Students must be accompanied by an adult. Visit SignUp Genius here to sign up. Thank you for supporting Camelot Auction!



Thank you to those who volunteered for Eurchaistic Adoration last Friday. All students were given the opportunity to participate in adoration during their religion class.

Annual Men's Conference - 4/2

All men - students, alumni, parents, uncles and grandparents are invited to participate in the 2022 Cincinnati Men's Catholic Conference on Saturday, April 2, 2022. This conference is intended for all men, no matter where you are in your religious journey or what faith you identify with. Speakers include Jim Caviezel, Raymond Arroyo, Bishop John C. Iffert and Luke Fickell. Please visit their website to register.

Service hours

Students are reminded to complete the Christian Service Hours paper form by the Campus Ministry Office or the online form for any Christian service performed in your community. If you know of other service opportunities for students, please contact Angie Frigge at afrigge@lasallehs.net



Blood Drive - thank you!

Thank you to all who donated their time and blood for our Annual Hoxworth Blood Drive on February 15. One hundred and seventeen people will benefit from the blood drive due to the selfless sacrifice of our students, staff, alumni and parents who were called to serve! We thank you! #calledtoserve

- Our collection goal was 38 blood units
- We had 46 volunteers try to donate
- We collected 39 units
- 117 potential lives saved



February open hours

Have you had an opportunity to see our fantastic new items yet? We have fleece vests and jackets, new ladies tops and we have added items to the clearance rack! We will be open on:

Tuesdays in February from 10:00 am - 12:00 pm

As a reminder, our store has moved to its permanent location, attached to the Alumni Heritage Room. Please use the courtyard entrance and enter under the red awning. We are also open by appointment. Please contact Emily Brichant to schedule an appointment.

Orders ready for pickup

The following orders are ready for pick-up in the main office. Orders can be picked up Monday - Friday, 7:30 am - 3:00 pm.

- Jayla Dixon
- Jeannie Kief
- Donna Murphy
- · Natasha Sanabria-Quintero
- · Austina Smith
- Brady Tiller



Vocal Ensemble continues to prepare for Normandy trip

Students and alumni are working hard as they learn new songs and have started preparing for the trip during rehearsals! This trip will also be an incredible historical and educational experience for our students and the 11 alumni joining them. We are extremely honored and proud to represent $our\ veterans, our\ La\ Sallian\ families\ and\ the\ United\ States\ of\ America\ with\ this\ special\ invitation.\ We\ are\ thankful\ to\ the\ veterans\ of\ our\ VAD\ assembly$ for nominating VE and for the support of our La Salle families.

We are still accepting donations to offset the costs for our young men going to France. The cost per student is \$5,000 and we need your help to offset their costs through donations. If you would like to donate, please visit our website.



